District 13 Minutes
May 26, 2016

The meeting was called to order by President Dave Kingsbury at 7:33 p.m. at Pondosa Station.

The minutes were read from the April 27, 2016 and approved with changes on the class S131/190 and clarify that this is
a wildland class. Mari made the motion to approve the minutes as amended, David Blair seconded, motion passed.

Treasure’s Report: David reported there was one deposit from Powder Rural Fire for dues. After paying for the
computer the balance is $17,835.30. Deb submitted a bill for supplies to be taken out of this balance.

Fire School: Dave had asked where the amount of $225.00 per student had come from for the Brothers In Battle. The
first paperwork Deb had showed an amount of $225.00 per student. The contract we received showed the amount as
$200.00 per student. We will be going by the contract they sent to us. Members of District 13 will be $100 and non-
members will be the $200.00. Gus will check into motel for Friday, Saturday, and Sunday. He will also check with the
doctor across from the La Grande fire station on using their parking lot. It will be on a weekend so shouldn’t be a
problem. B-n-B will have open enrollment on their website. When there is a registration on Dist. 13 website it will go to
B-n-B. When someone signs up on our website this will be a non-refundable commitment on their part. They will be
billed for the amount of the class.

Corrina will help with the food. She will contact Sam from North Powder and put something together.

David Blair is checking into the Randy Carpenter grant for grants or scholarships for the departments. Since Dist. 13 is
the hosting district we might be able to get help with costs. Signups will go to District 13 ¢/o David Blair 1616 2™ St.
Baker City, Oregon 97814. Chris will get the final draft to sign up out as soon as possible.

DPSST: None
DLO: None

Proposed Trainings: Cove Rural Fire needs a driver class, seems many other departments would like this class also. David
Blair will look into this further. NFPA Drivers Class is 16 hours and 32 hours for Pumper Operations.

Comments: Chris attended H.I1.S. Hazards and Ignition class in Spokane. Said it was great and well worth it.

Judy reported some had attended S131/133 ODF class Mitch had taught. Was a good class. It was discussed that yes the
smoke house and props are insured through the state. We do need to itemize as much as possible with the robberies
that have taken place lately.

Incidents: Bake City had a fire at the Powder River Correctional facility. It was an unattended deep fryer. The overhead
system had deployed, so there was no fire when the department got there. No one knew how long it had been or how
often the traps overhead are cleaned.

Next meeting June 30, 2016

North Powder Fire Station

Respectfully submitted,
Debra Hansen

Debra Hansen Secretary Dave Kingsbury President



